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TOWN REPORT COMMITTEE MINUTES 
January 29, 2018
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 4:32 PM.
ATTENDING:
John Sherman, Board of Selectmen Representative (Chair)


Lisa Lambert, Budget Committee Representative (Vice Chair)


Peter Bracci, Board of Selectmen Representative


Dee Voss, Town Report Coordinator
Review/Approval of Minutes 

Minutes of January 08, 2018
( P. Bracci moved, second by L. Lambert to approve the minutes of January 08, 2018.  There was no discussion on the motion.  The vote was 3-0-0 U/A.

Submissions
The Committee reviewed the tracking spreadsheet and made decisions on some entries that have not yet been received.  The following items have not been received and if not received by print time will not be included in the 2017 Town Report:
· Report from Governor Sununu

· Report from Senator Morse

· Beede Superfund Site

· Family Mediation (no longer a functioning committee)
· Old Home Day Committee Report

· Rockingham County Conservation District Report
D. Voss will ask Town Manager, Mark Pearson if he still intends to submit an “Employee Spotlight.”

It was noted that Jim Peck has declined multiple invitations to submit his “A Tribute to Our Past” article.

It was noted that “Notice to Property Owners” no longer needs to be included in the Town Report and the “Town Clerk – How To and What You Need” was combined with the Town Clerk’s report.

There was discussion about the number ($500,000) that was quoted as the amount realized from the sale of town-owned properties. It was noted that this was the amount bid at the original auction, but that some buyers had backed out.
Greg Colby, Finance Director/Assistant Town Manager, entered the meeting to ask an unrelated question.  While he was available he was asked what the final sales amount was.  He noted that there were a couple of properties that the highest bidder backed out on and the second-highest bidders were being contacted.  

There was discussion about how to reword the Board of Selectmen and Town Manager reports where the $500,000 number was cited.  

Old Business

There was discussion about the front and back covers.  Proofs were approved.

It was noted that pictures were finally coming in to be included in the Town Report.

New Business

The Town Report schedule will be updated to reflect the new timeline.

D. Voss will finish preparing a draft copy for Mr. Sherman to review.  

There was no additional business before the Committee and the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Dee Voss
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